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Waterman Wildlife Addition is a reality! 
 

The Waterman Wildlife Addition project has been completed.  A public announcement was made at this 
yearôs Bison Burger Picnic and Lawn Concert.  The acquisition was a huge project and was only        
possible due to the partnerships with many other organizations and individuals.  The Conservation Board 
received two grants - Resource Enhancement and Protection (REAP) grant for $485,000 and North 
American Wetlands Conservation Association grant for $100,000.  Additional partners throughout the 
process included the OôBrien County Sportsmanôs Club, OôBrien County Pheasants Forever, Iowa Natu-
ral Heritage Foundation - and many individuals who contributed through fundraising efforts by the Little 
Sioux Valley Conservation Association. 
 
The land use of the parcel has already enhanced recreational and educational programming.  A handicap 
hunt was held this fall through a partnership with Special Youth Challenge.  A hunting blind on site is 
available on a first come/first serve basis. The area is now open for hunting and fishing.  Eagles have 
been making their annual return to the night roost along the river.  The hunting blind on site will be   
converted to a bird watching/photograph blind after hunting season ends.  The prairie has flourished; 
and, as summer returns, plans for hikes and archaeological events will be enacted.  The view from the 
deck of the Prairie Heritage Center has already been impacted by the land management.  Visitors to the 
center can gain a better understanding of historical land uses.   
 
It is through the Conservation Boardôs partnership with other conservation agencies and individuals that 
we can continue to enhance the quality of life of our residents and visitors.  Thanks for your help! 
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Oh Say Can You See é How Our Land Has Changed! 
 

  
Two hundred years ago in September, after a 25 hour long battle, the United States soldiers at Baltimoreôs 
Fort McHenry raised in victory a 42 foot American flag.  Francis Scott Key, aboard a ship in the harbor, 
was so inspired by the patriotic site that he penned ñThe Star-Spangled Banner.ò   
 
Some of the oaks growing on the river bluff adjacent to the Prairie 
Heritage are over 200 years old.  What an amazing transformation of 
land and culture these trees have seen!  During the first half of their 
lives, the landscaped changed so quickly that it cannot be compared to 
any other place on earth.  In the 1840ôs, Iowa consisted of 28 million 
acres of tallgrass prairie interspersed with large and small wetlands 
and 7 million acres of forests.  By 1900, almost all of the prairie was 
converted to 200,000 farms, wetlands were drained by hundreds of 
thousands of miles of drain tile, and more than 2/3 of the forests were 
converted to firewood, railroad ties, fence posts, houses, and barns.  By the midpoint in the oaksô lives, 
mountain lions, bison, black bear, elk, wolves, cranes, and trumpeter swans disappeared from Iowa.   The 
next quarter century brought even more devastating changes.  Soil erosion muddied the streams;  dust 
clouds blackened the skies; and even the deer, turkey and beaver disappeared. 
 
The second half of the oak treesô lives could be considered a story of hope.  Over the last seventy years, 
steps have been taken by Iowans who care about the land.  Forests, parks, and wildlife refuges have been 
established.  The soil conservation movement began.  Agriculture initiatives such as the Conservation   
Reserve Program have provided incentives for land owners to provide wildlife habitat. Rivers became 
cleaner. Deer, turkey, otters, eagles, sandhill crane, and trumpeter swans have returned to the landscape. 
 
Our oak trees have lived through an amazing era of Iowaôs history.  Now it is time to think about Iowaôs 
future.  We are at a turning point.  Consider what the oak trees have witnessed over the past two hundred 

years and make wise choices for the future.  What will 
be seen by the new oak seedlings growing on the river 
slope?  The choice is up to you! 
 

Wishing you and yours a Merry 
Christmas and a Happy New Year. 
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Watch for snowshoe and other snow events as we enter into the  winter season.  Events will be planned  
as weather permits and announced in the newspaper, on the radio and through social media. 

Thursday, December 4 at 7:00 p.m. - Country Schools - Prairie Heritage Center 
 Enjoy a presentation by Wesley Peters, a young historian, speaking about his research on country  
 country schools found in OôBrien County.  
 
Tuesday, December 9 at 5:00 p.m. - Ready for Winter Hike - Mill Creek Park 
 Dress warmly for a walk around the lake looking for signs of winter. 
 
Saturday, December 13 at 7:00 p.m. - Meteor Shower Walk - Prairie Heritage Center 
 The Geminid Meteor Shower is underway.  While we may see a few meteors, this event 
 is mainly a great opportunity to explore the landscape after dark.  Dress appropriately. 
 The hike will be on foot or snowshoes depending on weather conditions.  
 

MERRY CHRISTMAS FROM THE COUNTY CONSERVATION BOARD 
STAFF AND BOARD MEMBERS!! 

 
Tuesday, December 30 at 1:30 p.m.  - Going on an Elf Hunt - Prairie Heritage Center 
 Looking for something to do with those extra people in your house?  Come out to search for elusive 
 Christmas characters using GPS coordinates!  GPS units and instructions will be provided é just bring 
 your sense of adventure for this family fun event! 
 

Tuesday, January 6 at 7:00 p.m. - Moon Walk -Dog Creek Park  
      Meet at the south parking lot for a walk beneath the full ñWolfò moon. Dress for the  
      weather.  The walk will be on foot or snowshoes depending on conditions. 
 
Saturday, January 10 at 10:00 a.m. - Winter Bird Count - Prairie Heritage Center 

 Come out to explore the area and find the first robin of the season.   We will also be taking  
 part in the MidWinter Bald Eagle Survey. 
 
Sunday, January 18 at 1:00 p.m. - Snowshoe Making Workshop - Prairie Heritage Center 
 Make your own set of snowshoes.  These are high quality and attractive.  See article on  
 page 8.  PREORDER IS DUE - December 20.   This would make a great gift!!! 
 
Tuesday, January 20 at  6:30 p.m.  - Super Stars - Prairie Heritage Center 
 See the night sky from a whole new viewpoint as you are transported across the solar system 
 inside the Star Lab - a portable planetarium set up in the conference room of the center. 

 
Sunday, January 25 at 2:00 p.m. - FROZEN in Time ï Prairie Heritage Center  
      Break out of the frozen winter mood by stepping back in time to learn about mammoths,  
      mastodons, and other glacial creatures. 
 
Tuesday, February 3 at 6:30 p.m. - 13 Moons on Turtles Back - Prairie Heritage Center 

         Learn the native stories behind each of the full moons of the year.  Celebrate the ñsnowò moon at this event. 
 
Tuesday, February 10 at 6:30 p.m. - We LOVE Animals - Prairie Heritage Center 
 This children friendly event celebrates some of the prairieôs most popular animals and why we love 
 them through a look at stories, crafts and games. 
 
Thursday, February 19 at 5:00 p.m. - Making Tracks - Prairie Heritage Center 
 Depending on weather conditions we will be making tracks of our own or searching for tracks left  
            behind by other creatures. 
 
Sunday, February 22 at 2:00 p.m. - Tell Me a Story - Prairie Heritage Center 
 If you havenôt been out to see the latest exhibit in the lower level, this will be your last chance to 
 do so.  This family friendly event will focus on some of the stories featured in the exhibit. 




